## May 2021 Newsletter



Saints Peter and Paul Council 1369
Naperville, Illinois
www.napervillekofc.org

#### **Our Mission**

We are Catholic men building a bridge back to faith. There is much good and necessary work to be done in this world, and that is what Knights do every day.

#### **Our Faith**

Our goal is to help men, their families and their parishes grow closer to Christ. Through our programs and resources, we provide opportunities to live and spread the Catholic Faith.

#### **Our History**

Service and charity are at the heart of the Knights. Founded to meet the needs of immigrants, refugees and families suffering the loss of a bread-winner, the Knights began as a small service organization and has grown into a world-wide financial and charitable organization.

## Message from the Grand Knight

#### Faith

#### SSPP Mass Volunteers Needed

Our Parish continues to need Church Reopening Volunteers for Masses and Sacraments. It's an easy way to volunteer and gets you into church for mass. Please see the Parish bulletin for details. Of all the things we as Knight of Columbus can do for our Parish during this time, there does not seem to be a better and more visible way for us to serve.

#### FOCUS Missionary Request - Luke Landiak

Eighty percent of college students leave the Catholic faith by the time they are 23 years old. For the past three years I have been serving as a missionary with the Fellowship of Catholic University Students (FOCUS) on a college campus. Inviting Jacob to join the Catholic Church, leading Jake to start a Bible study with varsity athletes, and doubling the number of Bible study participants at the University of Iowa in 2 years are just a few of the fruits from my time on campus. In order to do this, I must work with a team a monthly mission partners who make it financially possible for me to be totally available to students during the academic year. To reach my goal of being fully funded before returning for year four as a FOCUS Missionary in August 2021, I need to raise an additional \$900 in monthly support. If you would like to contribute in any way, hear more about the mission of FOCUS, or simply want to share a prayer request, please call, text or email me. It has been an honor to share this mission with the Knights in the past, as campuses across the country are truly in "the breach."

Thank you and God bless,

Luke Landiak Cell: (630)470-8029

Email: Luke.landiak@focus.org

Support: <a href="https://www.focus.org/missionaries/luke-landiak">https://www.focus.org/missionaries/luke-landiak</a>

## Community

#### St. Vincent DePaul Clothing Drive - Help Needed

We are in need of volunteers for this event. A St. Vincent DePaul Clothing Drive is going to be held at Ss. Peter & Paul Church on May 22 & 23. The chairman, Nick Thompson would be very appreciative if our Council could fill up all of the slots for this weekend. So let's do it! Click on or copy the Constant Contact link below to sign up.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70a044da8a62ca13-2021

## **Family**

#### **Critical Race Theory**

There was another recent news story regarding one of New York City's most prestigious and expensive private schools (tuition is said to be \$54,000 per year). The name of the school is Brearly School. One of the parents, Andrew Gutmann, withdrew his seventh grade daughter who has been there since kindergarten. Upon withdrawing her, he wrote a scathing letter to the school regarding the schools new requirements. He also sent the letter to all of the parents at the school. A copy of his letter is attached at the end of the newsletter. It's a good read.

Judicial Watch had an article on their website regarding a lawsuit they filed on behalf of a Massachusetts father who was fired from his position as high school football coach after raising concern over Black Lives Matter / Critical Race Theory being taught in his daughter's seventh grade Ancient History class. (see article attached to end of newsletter).

#### Life

The Council of Catholic Bishops will be discussing and hopefully acting on whether it is in the Church's Doctrine to allow our Catholic Legislative leaders to continue to receive the Eucharist despite them being in favor of abortions.

#### Equality Act (HR - 5)

This act has been has been given this name for reasons to make us believe that it has to do with Equality. It happens to be just the opposite. It is disastrous for those who care about protecting innocent unborn life. It also would amend federal civil rights by adding "sexual orientation" and "gender Identity" as protected classes. For details, please refer to the Heritage Foundation's website for the articles on this legislation.

We are living in an era of some very challenging times. We must not let these very important issues go unchallenged. It is our duty to speak up and not let these challenges overtake our freedoms.

Lastly, we all need to stay informed on the attempt that is being made to change our God given and Constitutional rights. Many of the above issues and most others are not reported by the mainstream media outlets. Viewing such news websites as The Federalist, The Heritage Foundation, The National Review, Judicial Watch and the Epoch Times should keep you informed.

#### **Council News**

## **Monthly Rosary at Planned Parenthood**

Thank you to John Zabinski for your continuous support and dedication to this event.

#### Wendy's Fund Raiser

Don't forget to purchase your breakfast, lunch or dinner from the Wendy's located at 1589 Naperville – Wheaton Road at I-88 on Saturday, May 22. The fund raiser runs all day. Be sure to bring a copy or electronic image of the flyer with you (a copy is attached at the end of the newsletter). Our Council receives 30.0% of the mentioned sales for that day. Please tell all of your friends and neighbors as well. Thank you to John Colletti for organizing this event.

#### **Annual Golf Outing**

Our council has decided to forge ahead and schedule a golf outing this year. The date and time and place has not yet been determined but will be disseminated as soon we have the details. Please note that this event will be scaled down from what we have done in the past. The details will be forthcoming.

#### **KC Hall Lawn Maintenance Help Needed**

We are in need of some volunteers to help out with the lawn mowing. Generally, we each sign up for a month. Then it's just a matter getting to hall once a week to mow the lawn, if it is needed. The lawn mower is in the shed along with some gasoline. Also while there, please pick up any trash that is lying around and also empty any bags of aluminum cans into the cage. I am signed up for April and October; Michael Gach will be doing May; and Tom Wilson will be doing June. We are in need of three more Brother Knights for July, August and September. If you wish, you can also pair up with another Brother Knight for the month. Please contact Larry Pociask for more information and to sign up. Thank you.

#### Slate of Officer's

The Slate of Officer's for our fiscal year 2021 / 2022 has been included below. No changes have been made from the present fiscal year. We will have the nominating of officers at May's Council Meeting. For those Brother Knights that have an interest in becoming an officer, please contact Larry Pociask.

Title	Name	
Grand Knight	Larry Pociask	
Financial Secretary	Al Knoeck	8
Deputy Grand Knight	Nick Tsigaras	
Chancellor	John Moravecek	
Recorder	Jim McCluskey	
Treasurer	Randy Stall	
Advocate	Paul Cozzi	
Warden	Doug Vollinger	
Inside Guard	Donovan King	
Outside Guard	Brian McElmeal	x (c)
First Year Trustee	Tom Rogers	
Second Year Trustee	John Zabinski	
Third Year Trustee	Roger Guebert	
Chaplain	Father McGeean	
Lecturer	Tom Wilson	

#### **Kay Cee Club Property Status**

Al Knoeck presented our issues of the future of the Kay Cee Hall / Building to the Blanchard Assembly at their last meeting. There was interest and some suggestions stirred up, but nothing positive as yet to surface.

### **Brother Knights in Need**

#### **PRAYERS**

Let us please remember in our prayers the following Brother Knights:

Len Pawlak, Mark Morrow, Alan Frey, Bob Hoole, Bill Pinkham & Bob Niemoeller

Let us also remember Bother Knights Sean McMahon and Bill Reid who recently had by-pass surgery

#### **FINANCIAL HARDSHIP**

If there are Brother Knights experiencing financial hardship and are unable to pay their annual dues, please contact our Financial Secretary, Al Knoeck with a simple email.

(aknoeck@hotmail.com)

#### **EMPLOYMENT**

The following Brother Knights are either seeking employment or trying to upgrade their employment status. They are as follows: Dan Dubsky (dandubsky@yahoo.com), Dan Matern (dmatern@hotmail.com), Joe Rossi (jrnchicago@gmail.com) & Tom Moran (t.moran@att.net). Both Dan Dubsky and Dan Matern have included some background information. It has been included at the end of the newsletter.

## **Donations, Donations...**

#### **Spring Diaper Drive**

The Spring Diaper Drive will begin soon. Look for John Zabinski's email for details.

#### **Aluminum Can Collection**

Our aluminum can collection is ongoing. Please drop them off next to the cage in the KC Hall parking lot. The funds from this endeavor continue to support our seminarians. Thank you to Al Knoeck and Larry Pociask for helping out to keep this going.

## **Open Council Positions**

We have a number of open positions that are available. Most of these positions are occupied by Brother Knights who are officers having other positions in the council. Their names have been listed below. It would be advantageous to our Council to have these other positions filled by other Knights. Here is a list of positions that are open:

- Community Director Nick Tsigaras
- Faith Director Tom Wilson
- Family Director Larry Pociask
- Fourth Degree Captain George McConaghy
- Insurance Promoter Nick Thompson

Our Council is in need of some newer Brother Knights to step up not only for these positions but also to volunteer and / or chair some of our events. Please see Larry Pociask with any questions.

#### Intellectual Disabilities Drive Chairman's Job Description

It would be best if this event had a committee rather than just one person to run it. I have outlined a partial job description. They are as follows: obtain permit from City; order supplies; collaborate with other Naperville Councils; organize supplies; contact SSPP parish school and RE for their help; assign captains for key store fronts and corners; confirm dates; send out signup for times and locations; reserve your time for that weekend; form committee; advertise / notifications

For additional information, I suggest you contact Roger Guebert or Michael Gach. Both of them have had very successful drives.

So far there has been no response for this roll as Committee Chairman.

#### **Upcoming Events**

Tuesday, May 4<sup>th</sup>, 7:30 PM – Council Meeting at KC Hall or Outdoors

Saturday, May 15<sup>th</sup>, 9:00 AM – Rosary at Planned Parenthood Contact John Zabinski at 630-747-8439 for details.

Tuesday, May 18<sup>th</sup>, 7:30 PM – ZOOM Planning Meeting – TBD

Saturday, May 22<sup>nd</sup>, All Day – Wendy's Fund Raiser (Naper Blvd. @I-88)

Sat. / Sun., May 22 / 23 – St. Vincent DePaul Clothing Drive Volunteers needed use Sign-Up Genius in email

Monday, May 31st, 10:00 AM - Memorial Day Parade - TBD

Tuesday, June 1st, 7:30 PM - Council Meeting at KC Hall or Outdoors

Saturday, June 19<sup>th</sup>, 9:00 AM – Rosary at Planned Parenthood Contact John Zabinski at 630-747-8439 for details.

Tuesday, June 23<sup>rd</sup>, 7:00 PM – KayCee Club Annual Meeting All Members are welcome to attend. @ KC Hall or Outdoors

## **Listing of Annual Events**

January - Free Throw Contest

February - Creche Take Down; Lenten Fish Fry

March - Lenten Fish Fry; St. Patrick's Day Parade & Luncheon; Blood Drive

April - KC Hall Grounds Maintenance; Easter Egg Hunt; Special Olympics

May - Bottles for Babies; Memorial Day Parade

June - Bottles for Babies

July

August - Golf Outing

September - Blood Drive; Labor Day Parade; Bike for Life; Soccer Challenge;
Intellectual Disabilities Drive

October - Deceased Knights Mass; Priests Appreciation Luncheon;

Vocation Raffle Tickets; Coat for Kids

November - Creche Set Up

**December** - Vocation Raffle Tickets; Breakfast with Santa; Christmas Party:

Caroling at St. Patrick's Residence

## **Bucket List of Other Events**

Loaves & Fishes; Feed my Starving Children; Food Drive

Bowling Night; Bicycle Ride Outing; Parish-wide Spaghetti Dinner

Cubs Game; White Sox Game

North Central College or Wheaton College Football and /or Basketball Games;

Paramount Arts Center; Drury Lane; McAninch Arts Center; NCC Performing Arts Cntr.

Extra-Ordinary Minister; Lector; Hospital Minister of the Eucharist

Retreats; Corporate Communions

If you have questions regarding this newsletter or any other Council issues, please feel free to contact Grand Knight Larry Pociask at 630-303-6137 or <a href="https://linear.com">lcp3246@yahoo.com</a>. For information about membership, please contact Nick Thompson at 815-871-4218 or nthompson49@gmail.com



# Show your support for Knights of Columbus #1369

Stop into Wendy's® Naperville anytime on 5/22/2021 and 30% of qualifying sales as a result of your participation will be donated to 

Knights of Columbus #1369

DATE:

Saturday, 5/22/2021

TIME:

All Day (Breakfast until Close)

LOCATION:

1589 Naperville Wheaton Rd, Naperville

Present this flyer when ordering. Paper flyer or electronic image of flyer (on a phone/tablet) is required when order is placed. Only valid on date at location specified above. Wendy's gift cards and other retail purchases are excluded from the event. Drive-thru, carry-out (place inside the dining room at the counter) and dine-in orders when and where available qualify.

Owned and operated by **HAMRA Enterprises**, a Wendy's franchisee www.hamrafundraising.com

Dear Fellow Brearley Parents,

Our family recently made the decision not to reenroll our daughter at Brearley for the 2021-22 school year. She has been at Brearley for seven years, beginning in kindergarten. In short, we no longer believe that Brearley's administration and Board of Trustees have any of our children's best interests at heart. Moreover, we no longer have confidence that our daughter will receive the quality of education necessary to further her development into a critically thinking, responsible, enlightened, and civic minded adult. I write to you, as a fellow parent, to share our reasons for leaving the Brearley community but also to urge you to act before the damage to the school, to its community, and to your own child's education is irreparable.

It cannot be stated strongly enough that Brearley's obsession with race must stop. It should be abundantly clear to any thinking parent that Brearley has completely lost its way. The administration and the Board of Trustees have displayed a cowardly and appalling lack of leadership by appearing an anti-intellectual, illiberal mob, and then allowing the school to be captured by that same mob. What follows are my own personal views on Brearley's antiracism initiatives, but these are just a handful of the criticisms that I know other parents have expressed.

I object to the view that I should be judged by the color of my skin. I cannot tolerate a school that not only judges my daughter by the color of her skin, but encourages and instructs her to prejudge others by theirs. By viewing every element of education, every aspect of history, and every facet of society through the lens of skin color and race, we are desecrating the legacy of Dr. Martin Luther King Jr., and utterly violating the movement for which such civil rights leaders believed, fought, and died.

I object to the charge of systemic racism in this country, and at our school. Systemic racism, properly understood, is segregated schools and separate lunch counters. It is the interning of Japanese and the exterminating of Jews. Systemic racism is unequivocally not a small number of isolated incidences over a period of decades. Ask any girl, of any race, if they have ever experienced insults from friends, have ever felt slighted by teachers or have ever suffered the occasional injustice from a school at which they have spent up to 13 years of their life, and you are bound to hear grievances, some petty, some not. We have not had systemic racism against Blacks in this country since the civil rights reforms of the 1960s, a period of more than 50 years. To state otherwise is a flat-out misrepresentation of our country's history and adds no understanding to any of today's societal issues. If anything, longstanding and widespread policies such as affirmative action, point in precisely the opposite direction.

I object to a definition of systemic racism, apparently supported by Brearley, that any educational, professional, or societal outcome where Blacks are underrepresented is prima facie evidence of the aforementioned systemic racism, or of white supremacy and oppression. Facile and unsupported beliefs such as these are the polar opposite to the intellectual and scientific truth for which Brearley claims to stand. Furthermore, I call bullshit on Brearley's oft-stated assertion that the school welcomes and encourages the truly difficult and uncomfortable conversations regarding race and the roots of racial discrepancies.

I object to the idea that Blacks are unable to succeed in this country without aid from government or from whites. Brearley, by adopting critical race theory, is advocating the abhorrent viewpoint that Blacks should forever be regarded as helpless victims, and are incapable of success regardless of their skills, talents, or hard work. What Brearley is teaching our children is precisely the true and correct definition of racism.

I object to mandatory anti-racism training for parents, especially when presented by the rentseeking charlatans of Pollyanna. These sessions, in both their content and delivery, are so sophomoric and simplistic, so unsophisticated and inane, that I would be embarrassed if they were taught to Brearley kindergarteners. They are an insult to parents and unbecoming of any educational institution, let alone one of Brearley's caliber.

I object to Brearley's vacuous, inappropriate, and fanatical use of words such as "equity," "diversity" and "inclusiveness." If Brearley's administration was truly concerned about so-called "equity," it would be discussing the cessation of admissions preferences for legacies, siblings, and those families with especially deep pockets. If the administration was genuinely serious about "diversity," it would not insist on the indoctrination of its students, and their families, to a single mindset, most reminiscent of the Chinese Cultural Revolution. Instead, the school would foster an environment of intellectual openness and freedom of thought. And if Brearley really cared about "inclusiveness," the school would return to the concepts encapsulated in the motto "One Brearley," instead of teaching the extraordinarily divisive idea that there are only, and always, two groups in this country: victims and oppressors.

l object to Brearley's advocacy for groups and movements such as Black Lives Matter, a Marxist, anti family, heterophobic, anti-Asian and anti-Semitic organization that neither speaks for the majority of the Black community in this country, nor in any way, shape or form, represents their best interests.

I object to, as we have been told time and time again over the past year, that the school's first priority is the safety of our children. For goodness sake, Brearley is a school, not a hospital! The number one priority of a school has always been, and always will be, education. Brearley's misguided priorities exemplify both the safety culture and "cover-your-ass" culture that together have proved so toxic to our society and have so damaged the mental health and resiliency of two generations of children, and counting.

I object to the gutting of the history, civics, and classical literature curriculums. I object to the censorship of books that have been taught for generations because they contain dated language potentially offensive to the thin-skinned and hypersensitive (something that has already happened in my daughter's 4th grade class). I object to the lowering of standards for the admission of students and for the hiring of teachers. I object to the erosion of rigor in classwork and the escalation of grade inflation. Any parent with eyes open can foresee these inevitabilities should antiracism initiatives be allowed to persist.

We have today in our country, from both political parties, and at all levels of government, the most unwise and unvirtuous leaders in our nation's history. Schools like Brearley are supposed to be the training grounds for those leaders. Our nation will not survive a generation of

leadership even more poorly educated than we have now, nor will we survive a generation of students taught to hate its own country and despise its history.

Lastly, I object, with as strong a sentiment as possible, that Brearley has begun to teach what to think, instead of how to think. I object that the school is now fostering an environment where our daughters, and our daughters' teachers, are afraid to speak their minds in class for fear of "consequences." I object that Brearley is trying to usurp the role of parents in teaching morality, and bullying parents to adopt that false morality at home. I object that Brearley is fostering a divisive community where families of different races, which until recently were part of the same community, are now segregated into two. These are the reasons why we can no longer send our daughter to Brearley.

Over the past several months, I have personally spoken to many Brearley parents as well as parents of children at peer institutions. It is abundantly clear that the majority of parents believe that Brearley's antiracism policies are misguided, divisive, counterproductive and cancerous. Many believe, as I do, that these policies will ultimately destroy what was until recently, a wonderful educational institution. But as I am sure will come as no surprise to you, given the insidious cancel culture that has of late permeated our society, most parents are too fearful to speak up.

But speak up you must. There is strength in numbers and I assure you, the numbers are there. Contact the administration and the Board of Trustees and demand an end to the destructive and anti-intellectual claptrap known as antiracism. And if changes are not forthcoming then demand new leadership. For the sake of our community, our city, our country and most of all, our children, silence is no longer an option.

Respectfully,

Andrew Gutmann

(Washington, DC) – Judicial Watch announced that a federal court hearing will be held on April 26 regarding a federal civil rights lawsuit filed on behalf of a Massachusetts father who was fired from his position as high school football coach after raising concerns over Black Lives Matter/Critical Race Theory being taught in his daughter's seventh-grade ancient history class.

The hearing will be via video conference:

Date: Monday, April 26, 2021

**Time:** 3:15 pm ET

**Location:** The media/public can register two days in advance to "attend" the virtual conference at <a href="https://forms.mad.uscourts.gov/courtlist.html">https://forms.mad.uscourts.gov/courtlist.html</a>.

The lawsuit was filed by Judicial Watch on behalf of David Flynn, the father of two Dedham Public School students. He was removed from his position as head high school football coach after exercising his right as a citizen to raise concerns about his daughter's seventh-grade history class curriculum being changed to include biased coursework on politics, race, gender equality, and diversity (*Flynn v. Forrest et al.* (No. 21-cv-10256)).

The lawsuit details that in September 2020, Flynn's daughter's seventh-grade history class, which was listed as "World Geography and Ancient History I," was taught issues of race, gender, stereotypes, prejudices, discrimination, and politics. The lawsuit explains:

In one assignment, Flynn's daughter was asked to consider various "risk factors" and "mitigating factors" that two people – one identified as "white" and the other identified as "black" – purportedly might use to assess each other on a city street. Included among the various factors were skin color, gender, age, physical appearance, and attire. "Black," "aggressive body language" and "wrong neighborhood" were among the "risk factors" purportedly assessed by the person identified as "white." "White" and "Police officer" were among the "risk factors" purportedly assessed by the person identified as "black."

Concerned about the abrupt change in curriculum, Flynn and his wife contacted the history teacher and principal of the school – then later Superintendent Michael J. Welch and three members of the Dedham School Committee. On more than one occasion the Flynns asked for assistance in resolving the issues with the curriculum. Ultimately, in October 2020, the Flynns removed their children from school. The Flynns' list of concerns included:

- Dedham Public Schools changed the curriculum of the seventh-grade history class without notifying parents or having a course description and syllabus available for parents to review
- The new seventh-grade history class curriculum containing coursework on politics, race, gender equality, and diversity that were not suitable for twelve- and thirteen-year-olds;
- The seventh-grade history teacher not teaching <u>topics</u> of politics, race, gender equality, and diversity objectively;

- The seventh-grade history teacher using a cartoon character of herself wearing a t-shirt supporting a controversial political movement; and
- The seventh-grade history teacher using class <u>materials</u> that labeled all police officers as risks to all black people and all black males as risks to white people.

In January 2021, Flynn, who had been the head football coach at Dedham High School (DHS) since 2011, was called into a meeting with Welch as well as the DHS principal and athletic director. At the meeting, Welch handed Flynn one of the emails he had written to the Dedham School Committee members and informed him that one of the committee members asked Welch, "What are we going to do about this?" At the end of the meeting Flynn was told that they, "were going in a different direction" with the football program. Minutes later, the superintendent, high school principal, and athletic director released a public statement, stating that Flynn was removed as head football coach because he "expressed significant philosophical differences with the direction, goals, and values of the school district."

Judicial Watch is asking that the court award damages to Flynn and that a jury trial be held. Judicial Watch is being assisted by attorney Andrew J. Couture of Leominster, Massachusetts.

A video presentation regarding the case is available <u>here</u>.

M: 630-746-6548

## MANAGEMENT DATA ANALYST | PROGRAMMER | TRAINER | TESTER

**Data Analyst** skilled at delivering forecasts to supply planning, procurement, finance and operations departments. Committed to analysis and reporting that makes management more efficient and responsive to the changing needs of both internal and external customers.

**Programmer** skilled at interpreting and automating complex business rules to create clear, efficient processes. Ability to accelerate new software installation and staff training.

**QC Tester** consistently using Six Sigma techniques to improve all stages of work, using data mining and statistical techniques to reduce errors and improve operations.

#### Areas of expertise:

- Sales Reports
- Management Reports
- Demand & Sales Forecasts
- ERP Software Installations
- Budgets & Planning
- Patient Records
- Insurance Claims
- Risk Adjustment
- Predictive Analysis
- Data Warehouse
- CPG/Manufacturing
- Healthcare
- Health Insurance
- Life Insurance
- Legal /Forensic

Software & Programming Languages: Excel, SQL, Python, MS Navision

Statistical Expertise: SAS, SPSS, R

#### PROFESSIONAL EXPERIENCE

## COLUMBUS VEGETABLE OILS, Des Plaines, IL Management Analyst, Forecast & Planning

2015 - 2020

Liaison between vendors and consultants and internal key users for all divisions, including sales, finance, purchasing, production, quality control labs, shipping. Supported Dressings division as sole IT staffer doing all training and automation implements

- Supported install of Microsoft Navision (Enterprise Resource Program). Performed unit tests for custom features and monitored fixes of reported bugs.
- Improved production by using sales history to plan production and maintain optimal inventory levels.
- Developed freight cost history by Customer for Sales Dept., for 300+ customers.

MAKECOR CONSULTING, Oakbrook Terrace, IL SAS Programmer – Statistical Analyst (Contract Position) Client: Blue Cross Blue Shield of Illinois

2014 - 2015

 Analyzed 10 million health claims for varying payment patterns; devised new method of predicting health claims using less information, by simplified model for better prediction; i.e., by subordinating detailed diagnosis/condition codes, put details in proper frame for My name is Dan Dubsky and I am searching for employment with accounting / finance responsibilities. I have a double major in these fields and also obtained my MBA with a Finance concentration from DePaul - both degrees are with honors.

I have 20+ years of related experience most recently serving as Controller for an event management company before operations nearly disappeared with Covid. Though my expertise is just about everything related to general accounting and financial analysis, I'm open to various levels of responsibilities as long as the pay is commensurate with duties. Besides searching for a permanent position, I'm open to contract or temporary / project assignments.

Please don't hesitate to contact me at (630) 989-1211 or dandubsky@yahoo.com should you have any opportunities or leads to share.

Thanks so much!

- Dan Dubsky